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John

Digest
Session

The Session of Brownson met 
on Monday, August 21 at 6:30 
PM where we welcomed four 
new members: Barbara Eidam, 
Cathy Crocker, Patrick, Stepha-
nie and Marek Soderlund.
The Session was led in a devo-
tional by elder John Bullard.
The Stewardship Ministry 
Team presented an action item 
to update their section of the 
Manual of Administrative Op-
erations, and their changes 
were voted on and approved.
The Worship Ministry Team 
brought an action item forward 
to recommend a guest preacher 
for Sunday, September 24 while 
our staff and pastors are on the 
Church Retreat. Rev. Carolyn 
Helms was voted on and ap-
proved to serve that day.
Commissioners were voted on 
and approved to attend the full 
Presbytery Meeting on October 
7. They are: Charlene Kinelski, 
Dixie Parks and Beverley Pel-
lom.

Dear Brownson Church Family,

Alice Herrington
Alicia Riggan

Amelia Kirkland
Andrew Benbow

Ann Edgerton
Art Edgerton

Beverley Pellom
Charlene Kinelski

Chris Jordan
David McNeill
David Wood
Dixie Parks
Don Branch

2023 Session 
of Brownson

Grace and peace,

Sunday, September 3
Sunday, October 1

Sunday, November 5

Join us on 
these Sundays

COMMUNION

I was moved by Share It Sunday a couple 
of weeks ago. I thought the children and 
youth did such a great job! I want to say 
thank you to all who participated and 
shared their gifts.
I wanted to point out something that you 
might have missed, but it was a consistent 
theme from the young kids to the high 
schoolers. It was this simple message, 
“Thank you!” I heard them say to you, 
“Thank you” for investing in them. Thank 
you for letting them share their experi-
ences in worship. Most of all, they said 
thank you for helping them go to Mon-
treat, Massonetta, and Camp Monroe and 
to serve through the Appalachia Service 
Project. These experiences could not have 
happened without you. Now, here is what 
I want you to know - Kelli and Erin did 
not ask them to say thanks to you. It was 
a genuine and heartfelt message of grati-
tude from them to you. I want to add my 
voice to their voices to say thank you for 
your prayers, support, and investment in 
these young people so they may know the 
love of Jesus Christ.
I am so excited about a new programmat-
ic year coming up in September. There are 
so many good things going on at Brown-
son:
● The all-church retreat coming up in 
September will be great!
● I know the adult discipleship team is 
working hard on a new small group se-
ries coming up in October. It will be on 
Psalm 23 and entitled The Lord is My 
Shepherd: Provision and Promise for Dai-
ly Life. I hope you will join a small group. 
It is a great way to meet others and grow 
in your faith (more information is coming 
soon).

● We also have some all-church meals com-
ing up in the fall, which should be a fun 
way to all be together!
● Also, we are going to be offering spiri-
tual direction groups with Rev. Sue Hud-
son and a creative small group using the 
arts, which is being led by Ally Markotich 
(a well-known artist and member of the 
church).
● Classes, kids, and youth programs kick-
off September 10.
● Congregational Care has created a new 
welcome team.
● Property and Grounds has created space 
for an outdoor basketball court and a “gaga” 
ball pit, which the youth will love. I also 
want to thank the property and grounds 
team for how they have supported the BLC 
(which has full enrollment with a waiting 
list and opens its doors on September 5).
● There will also be an interest meeting 
about the 2024 Holy Land trip on Septem-
ber 10. It should be a great experience.
Also, just to note, at each Session meeting, 
we continue to welcome new members of 
all ages, which is wonderful. I have noticed 
something, and maybe you have as well, 
and that is the number of baptisms. Can 
you believe this year we have had 14 bap-
tisms and we have three more coming up 
before the end of the year? 
As we begin a new programmatic year, I 
am so grateful for you and all that God is 
doing at Brownson. It is an honor to serve 
among you.

P.S. Remember, on September 10, we will 
go back to two services (9:00 and 11:10). 
That Sunday is going to be great! All class-
es kick off for children, youth, and adults. 
Remember Higher Grounds at 10 AM. It is 
going to be a wonderful Sunday! Join us!

Don Power
John Bullard

Kathy McPherson
Ken Goodman
Larry Riggan
Lee Pittman

Mollie Calhoun
Morgan Strickland

Ryan Ciccone
Sara Conti

Sara James
Scout Cain (Y)

Wesley Little (Y)



 2024 Holy Land Journey

Have you ever wondered what it would have been like to witness the events of 
the Gospels? Imagine being in the boat with the disciples on the Sea of Galilee 

when Jesus calmed the storm or standing on the Mount of Olives beside a 
weeping Jesus. We will go where the events of the Bible took place -

the Holy Land.

Join us on September 10 at 12:15 PM in Fellowship Hall to learn more 
about this exciting trip! Lunch will be provided.

Trip Interest Meeting
SEPTEMBER 10

in Fellowship Hall
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Enlightening Conversations: Communities Uniting Against Racism 
Far too often, we hear disturbing news reports or read unsettling stories about racially motivated 
incidents. We may feel overwhelmed at times by the bad news. We may wonder if there is any positive 
news to be found and where we would find it. Surely there are people working together to build a more 
loving and tolerant society. But where are they? Where can we go to share our stories and engage in 
open and honest dialogue about the effects of racism? How can we build a more inclusive and loving 
community? 
Look no further. Right here in Moore County you will have an opportunity to join in a series of 
Enlightening Conversations about Communities Uniting Against Racism.
West Southern Pines Civic Club and the Bold Initiative Team of Brownson Memorial Presbyterian 
Church are sponsoring this 10-week series on Zoom beginning September 12 through November 14. 
Each Tuesday session will take place from 6:30-8 PM. The series is free of charge and open to all. 
Each week will feature a video of our Moore County neighbors followed by small break-out sessions 
where we can share our stories, attitudes, and reflections on racism. Conversations will take place in a 
safe and respectful atmosphere in which everyone can engage in honest and open dialogue. It will be 
a space where we can listen non-judgmentally and develop greater understanding and acceptance of 
others. 
By engaging in these Enlightening Conversations, we can create positive news stories about race relations 
in Moore County, North Carolina, that will carry us forward with a renewed sense of hope and purpose. 
The West Southern Pines Civic Club was established in 1943 to improve the quality of life for Black 
citizens of Southern Pines. Kim Wade serves as the current president.
The Brownson Bold Initiative Team is an ecumenical group that supports honest dialogue and 
collaboration around issues of racial and economic disparity in our community. The goal is to build 
bridges in the spirit of friendship, goodwill, understanding, hope, healing, and reconciliation, while 
celebrating the richness of our community’s diversity. 

To register for Enlightening 
Conversations go to 

https://tinyurl.com/SFFEC2023
or scan the QR code.

theboldinitiative

If you have any questions or registration issues, please contact Bob Howell at 
EnlightenConvos2023@gmail.com or 910-528-0541. 

You may also contact Sandra Arrington at office@brownsonchurch.org or 910-692-6252.

 

team

BROWNSON
M E M O R I A L  P R E S B Y T E R I A N  C H U R C H
A missional community called to love and live in Christ

Upon registration, you will receive 
a digital program booklet and 

information as to where printed copies 
of the booklet can be obtained.
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Presbyterian Women
Nuture Faith, Support  Mission, Work for Justice & Peace, & Build Community

A Bit of History
The Women's Auxiliary of Brownson Memorial Presbyterian Church, 
now known as Presbyterian Women, was organized on the afternoon of 
March 19, 1936, at the home of Mrs. R. S. DuRant, also first Moderator. 
Bible Study and Missions have always been central to PW throughout 
the history of Brownson. With approximately 100 members, today's PW 
continues their focus on Bible Study with "Sacred Encounters": "Jesus and 
Jesus’ disciples who shared the Good News through sacred encounters 
with everyday people." Olive Mahabir, author.
Why Study Luke-Acts?
   -In Luke-Acts the message of Jesus Christ includes all people.
   -For Luke, Jesus was an inclusive leader and Christianity was an 
   inclusive movement.
  -Luke-Acts demonstrates the unfolding of God’s redemptive purposes   	
  in human history and provides a distinctive perspective on the person  	
  and work of Jesus Christ.
Gail Camerson, Spiritual Nurture Chair, will be presenting an overview 
of Sacred Encounters and Lesson One: Elizabeth's Sacred Encounter at 
the first PW Gathering on September 18 at 11 - 12 PM in Fellowship Hall. 
Main Idea: God calls for us to make ourselves available for God's pur-
pose.

Copies of Sacred Encounters and updated Directories will be distributed by circle chairs at the September 18 Gath-
ering.
Connect with a PW Circle...with Membership Chair Linda Hamel at 910-684-8627
These Days: Daily Devotions for Living by Faith: Circle Chairs, please pick up your copy in the PW Box in the Church 
Office.
A copy of the summer edition of Horizon is available for each PW circle in the Church Office: HOLISTIC HEALTH..."Scrip-
ture provides many examples of God's calling the community of faith to attend to our collective health and wellbeing...
Just look at Deuteronomy and Leviticus...God intends for all of us to thrive, together." M. Marsh

"May the Lord watch between 
thee and me while we are absent 

from each other."
Mizpah Blessing. Genesis 31:49

Elaine M. Sills, Moderator
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Elizabeth

Congregational Care

Stephen Ministry

Visitation Ministry
For this edition of the Bells, I would love to highlight the work of our Visitation Minis-
try Team! This team visits our homebound members, offering care and connection to 
those who can no longer physically attend church. This work is so important to the life 
of the church. Through their visits, our Visitation Ministry Team ensures that home-
bound members are still connected to the life of the church, and are still a part of the 
church family, offering a visible sign of Christ’s love and care for all people. Visitors 
are typically partnered with one or two homebound members who they commit to 
seeing once or twice a month. Through this continuity of care, meaningful relation-
ships are developed between visitors and their partners.
A new resource that the Visitation Team offers is our monthly Visitation bulletin and 
quarterly visitation devotional. These materials provide scripture, artwork, prayers, 
and hymns in an easy-to-read format tailored to the needs of our members who may 
be dealing with memory loss and/or difficulty reading. Even if you are not a member 
of the Visitation Team, you are welcome to pick up a bulletin or devotional from the 
church office to share with someone you think would benefit from these materials.
Our Visitation Ministry team is doing important work, but we do need more people 
on our team to provide care to everyone who has requested a visitor. If you would like 
to join our team, contact our team leader, Cheryl McNeill, at cherylmcneill13@gmail.
com.

Ministry Spotlight

Brownson Church is honored to be one of more than 13,000 congregations worldwide 
whose impact is to increase care and outreach to hurting people. Please find below 
stories from Care Receivers and the impact their Stephen Minister had on them and the 

difference that was made in their lives.
"I needed to know that there was one person in the world who knew the good, the bad, 
and the ugly about me—and still cared for me. Experiencing that through my Stephen 
Minister was a tangible expression of God’s love. It changed my life."
"My Stephen Minister listens—really listens. He doesn’t judge me or tell me what to 
do but walks side by side with me. I never realized how helpful and healing that can be. 
With his care and support, I’m making it through."
Through Stephen Ministry, congregations are able to equip and empower a 
team of laypeople—Stephen Ministers—who provide one-to-one, Christ-cen-
tered care to people experiencing grief, health issues, divorce, spiritual crisis, 
job loss, infertility, or other life difficulties. Since Stephen Ministry began in 
1975, millions of people have received care from a Stephen Minister.
Give yourself or someone you know the gift of a Stephen Minister and feel your 
life being transformed by the grace of God. Please reach out to Elizabeth Doolin 
for information and support through our Stephen Ministry program.

The Congregational Care 
Team is looking to begin a 
Phone Call Team! Our hope 
is that every member of the 
church will receive a friendly 
phone call from this team 
over the next year. If you 
enjoy connecting with people 
by phone, we would love to 
have you as a part of this team 
sharing God’s love and living 
into our commitment of caring 
member to member. 
Please contact Darlene 
Bostelman at assist@brown-
sonchurch.org if you would 
like to join this team!

Phone Call Team



Brownson Kids had 
the most amazing 
summer! From Va-
cation Bible School, 
two weeks of Com-
munity Camp, a 
wonderful week at 
Mission Possible 
Camp, and Family 
Splash Pad night, 
it was definitely a 
summer to remem-
ber. It has been 
wonderful to hear 
the different ways 
our children’s lives 
were impacted - 
they’ve made new 
friends, grown in 
their faith, grown 
as individuals, and 
had more fun than 
imaginable.
As summer comes 
to a close, we are 
excited to move 
into a more consis-

tent time of routine and togetherness with 
our fall kids programming. Everything fall 
begins on September 10 with Kids Worship 
at 9 AM, Brownson Connect Groups in con-
junction with Higher Grounds at 10 AM, 
Family Worship at 11:10 AM, and our eve-
ning programs beginning at 5 PM. To allow 
families who have children in both kids and 
youth programs, our first night will simply 
be a night of fun with our parent meeting 
on September 17. We are also looking for-
ward to our Brownson Church Retreat 
and children participating in the fall small 
group series together.
What a blessing it is that we have so many 
children and their families at Brownson! 
Each week there are 10 – 15 babies in the 
nursery, with equally as many in Kids 
Worship and others in the worship service. 
Because of our growing ministry, we are 
thankful for Miss Trina’s help as we contin-
ue to foster faith formation for our littlest 
friends, and as we continually strengthen 
the partnership and opportunities between 
Brownson Church and Brownson Learning 
Center where she will work on a very part 
time basis. When you see Trina on campus 
– please give her a warm welcome

"We are thankful for 
Miss Trina’s help as we 
continue to foster faith 

formation for our littlest 
friends, and as we 

continually strengthen 
the partnership and 

opportunities between 
Brownson Church and 

Brownson Learning 
Center where she will 

work on a very part time 
basis. 

When you see Trina on 
campus – please give 

her a warm welcome."

BROWNSON
K I D S
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Brownson Kids



Music is a universal language, and throughout 
history has been used to enhance our worship 
of the Lord. It can comfort those in mourning, 
bring peace to the conflicted, and bring further 
joy to the exalted. This fall, the Music Ministry is 
focusing on using a variety of music to enhance 
the worship of God, and we would like to call 
upon the people of Brownson to help us accom-
plish this goal.
In the coming weeks, you will see information 
in the bulletin about opportunities to serve with 
the Music Ministry, such as Chancel Choir. This 
group, the “main” choir of Brownson, meets on 
Wednesday nights at 7 PM in the Choir Room, 
just under the sanctuary, and on Sunday Morn-
ings at 8:15 and 10:30 AM. The Choir is open to 
any singer from High School through Adult that 
has a desire to lift your voice to the Lord. There 
are also plans in place for separate men’s and 
women’s ensembles, as well as opportunities for 
youth.
We also have opportunities for those of you that 
do not sing but would like to play an instru-
ment in worship. The popular Brownson Brass 
Ensemble will be making a return this coming 
Christmas season, and we are in the early plan-
ning stages of establishing the Brownson Wind 
Ensemble this spring. More information on these 
ensembles will be provided in the worship bulle-
tin and on the Brownson website.
If you feel called to serve in any of these ensem-
bles in the Brownson Music Ministry, please con-
tact Matthew Franks, Interim Director of Music 
at bmpcmusic@gmail.com.

Brownson Music Ministry

Cathy Crocker

Barbara Eidam

newmembers
Brownson 

welcomed four new 
members into our 

church family in 
August.

BROWNSON
M E M O R I A L  P R E S B Y T E R I A N  C H U R C H
A missional community called to love and live in Christ

“Make a joyful 
noise unto the 

Lord, all the earth: 
make a loud noise, 

and rejoice, and 
sing praise.”

 -Psalm 98, vs. 4 (KJV)
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We are getting ready to kick off another year of 
youth events! Everything will start on Sunday, 
September 10. All youth and their parents are 
invited to meet in Fellowship Hall for dinner at 
5 PM. Parents will have a quick meeting to go 
over important information for the year, get pa-
perwork and learn about the calendar of events 
for Brownson Youth. All youth will play some 
games, get to know each other and their adult 
leaders, and get creative with some tie dye to 
kick off the year. Please join us for this fun event! 
We have so many wonderful things in store for 
Brownson Youth this year and we want you to 
be a part of it!
Brownson Youth had a full summer of activities, 
retreats and camps. We served hundreds of 
kids at VBS. We had a great time connecting at 
ice cream nights and coffee breaks. We learned 
about the 23rd Psalm, braved some 
rustic cabins, and flew down the 
giant slip-n-slide at Massanet-
ta. We hiked, swam, saw some 
bears, and dove into what Joy 
really is at Montreat. We served, 
sweat, and loved our neighbor 
through Appalachia Service 
Project. We painted, played 
gaga ball and enjoyed pool 
parties in August. What a 
great time it was!

“We served, 
sweat, and 
loved our 

neighbor.”

“We painted, 
played gaga ball 

and enjoyed 
pool parties.”

BROWNSON
Y O U T H

What a great time it was!
Want to know what’s 
going on with Brownson 
Youth? Download the 
Brownson Church 
App and click on 
Brownson Youth to find 
an up-to-date calendar 
of events.

Brownson Youth 
A Full Summer of Events
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Summer is coming to a close, and with 
it comes lots of change and excitement 
at the Brownson Learning Center! We 
will reopen to students on September 5 
and we are more than ready to welcome 
our wonderful families and students 
back into our building. Our mission at 
BLC is to provide a developmentally 
appropriate early-childhood education 
to our youngest community members, 
all while sharing the good news of Jesus 
Christ with them throughout their time 
here. Please pray with us that each child 
and family that joins us this year would 
know this truth deeply.
If you know of a family still looking for a 
preschool home, please have them reach 
out! We still have openings in our PreK/
four-year-old program and would love 
to connect with them. Scholarships are 
also available.
If you would like to support our 
wonderful teachers and students, please 
consider donating supplies by visiting 
our Amazon Wish List at https://a.
co/7cQZPUH. Our ministry is only 
possible through the wonderful support 
of our congregation and community and 
your generosity is so greatly appreciated 
by us all. 

For more information about the Learning Center or ways that you can help contribute to our supplies or scholarships, please 
contact Kacy Depenbrock at blcdirector@brownsonchurch.org

Learning Center

"Our mission at BLC is to provide a 
developmentally appropriate early-
childhood education to our youngest 

community members, all while 
sharing the good news of Jesus Christ".
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The Ligon Bible Class - This connect group studies scripture and biblical themes through 
The Present Word quarterly curriculum. Join us on Sunday mornings in Conference 
Room B at 9 AM. All are welcome! Led by Linda Branch and Mary Margaret McNeill.
The Living Word Today (hybrid) – This connect group takes a non-partisan approach 
to Bible study, looking at current events through the lens of our Christian faith. Weekly 
discussions are based on The Wired Word curriculum, which pairs current events with 
scriptural insights. Join us on Sunday mornings at 9 AM in Conference Room A or on 
Zoom! Meeting ID: 825 8501 9818. Passcode: 664945.
Donuts and Devotionals - This connect group explores a wide variety of biblical passages 
and themes through informal discussion. Bring your coffee and donuts to Conference 
Room C and join the conversation! Led by Austin Vernon.
Women of the Way - This women’s connect group focuses on spiritual practices that 
encourage us to live out our faith in deeper ways. The first study will be on Soul Feast: An 
Invitation to the Christian Spiritual Life by Marjorie J. Thompson. All women are invited 
to join the conversation in the Parlor on Sunday mornings! Led by Alice Herrington.

Theology on Tap - A Bible study for the men of the church that meets on 
Wednesday evenings at 6 PM. Join us at Midland Country Club, 2205 Midland Rd, 
Pinehurst, NC 28374. All are welcome! Led by Charles Harris and Gerald Ostlund.

Men's Tuesday Fellowship Breakfast - This group meets the first and third 
Tuesday of every month at 7 AM at Sizzlin’ Steak or Eggs. All men of the church 
are welcome to join! For more information, please contact Bill Berger at bill.ctr.
berger1@gmail.com.

Mid-Week Adult Studies

Connect Groups

Adult Discipleship

Connect groups offer the friendship of a small group, 
the fellowship of a large group, and the depth of Sunday School.

Take a step toward deeper discipleship by joining a connect group!
Brownson Connects, our Sunday morning program, will meet at 10 AM in the atrium. After connecting with friends over coffee 
and donuts at Higher Grounds, children, youth, and adults will break off into their respective classes, which are called connect 

groups. You can find a list of adult connect groups below.

We have offerings on Sunday mornings, along with mid-week studies 
to fit your schedule. If you’re looking to grow in your faith journey 
amongst a community of friends, we encourage you to attend one 
or several of these offerings. Whether you’ve been at Brownson for 
decades or you’re just visiting, there is a place for you!
If you have any questions or need assistance connecting to one of 
our adult discipleship offerings, please reach out to Austin Vernon 
at discipleship@brownsonchurch.org or call 910-692-6252.

The 2023-2024 programmatic year kicks off on September 10, and we are 
so excited about the many faith formation opportunities available this year.

A Brand New 
Connect Group

Offering 

Women of the Way

Led by Alice Herrington

NEW
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Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ, 
It is a joy and privilege for me to offer members of Brownson an 
opportunity to meet in a small group for Spiritual Direction this fall. 
We will begin with two groups of four people and will meet once a 
month for four months. Each meeting will last about two hours. This is 
an “experiment” to see if God is leading us into this spiritual practice 
as a church family. 
These groups will be “safe space.” Everything said in these meetings 
will be held confidentially among the people in the group. It is not 
a book study, or a Bible study, but an opportunity for Spirit-centered 
Soul Care of ourselves. My impression of the Brownson community is 
that there are many hard-working and self-sacrificing servants of the 
Lord Jesus Christ. If you are like me, we sometimes reach a point on 
our spiritual journeys when we are empty and need to be re-filled 
with God’s living water. That is the purpose for these groups. 
We will practice silence, prayerful listening, and spiritual 
discernment together. Each person’s voice will be heard and 
valued. We will not be giving advice to each other, trying to fix 
someone else’s problem, or solve dilemmas. We will be listening 
to the voice of the Holy Spirit at work in each other’s lives. Our 
commitment will last four months: September – December 2023. I 
do not know yet the days or times when we will meet but will be 
open to suggestions about what would work for the individuals 
who sign up for these two groups. 
The image of “Bursting Forth” is an expression of my own Soul 
Care. I attended a weekend retreat at the Trinity Center 
in Emerald Isle where Ally Markotich and Monica Hix 
co-facilitated a retreat on the theme: “Mothering Myself.” 
Bursting Forth wrote me a letter from which I will share a 
brief quote: 
    “Sweet Sue, be you. As yourself, you are a gift. Let go of the Spirit-bird in 
your hands from your deepest self and let her fly free…. 
    Others can rest in your embracing nest to find solace, affirmation, to renew, refill. You can be a portal, a spicket of grace for others, 
as well as for yourself. Spray the hose of my endless love and grace back upon yourself, as the glistening drops of water sparkle in 
the sunlight. Nest of grace, soul on fire, be Sue; be you! You are ‘fireworks.’”1 
Please sign up in the church office with Sandra if you are interested in being part of one of these groups and give me 
a way to contact you. 
In Christ,

1 Rev. Dr. Susan Hudson, Spirited Voyager: A Memoir of Motherhood, Mission, and Ministry. (Maitland, FL: Xulon Press, 
2020) 184. Rev. Dr. Sue Hudson

Spiritual Direction groups?

WHAT
ARE



Brownson Connects this October with

Come and refresh your BE-ing as you create your personal Psalm 23 storybook. Take time to slow down as you are 
guided with intentional writing and creative prompts that will woo the wisdom of your still, small voice to each 
page. Each week (for six weeks), we will create one page spread based on each verse of Psalm 23. With color, sym-
bol and your own words, you will connect to this Psalm in a way that resonates with your own heart. Experience 
creativity as a prayerful way to connect to the love of God. Led by local artist & practitioner of creative formation, 
Ally Markotich, heal the story that “you aren't creative” and dive into a time that threads you to your inner divine 
spark. No art experience necessary; only a willing heart. Max of twelve participants. Offering begins in October 
during the Fall Small Group series.

Bring Psalm 23 Alive with Color, Heart & Soul!

BROWNSON
M E M O R I A L  P R E S B Y T E R I A N  C H U R C H
A missional community called to love and live in Christ
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local
Missions
Members of Brownson, including Ginger Monroe and her children Janie, Charlie and Hunter, distributed free 
books, snacks, and parent literature at the Southern Pines Pool Park in July! The C.A.R.E. Group sponsored 
Summer Reading Stations all over Moore County in June and July. Local Missions Ministry Team partners with 
activities of the C.A.R.E. Group.
The Local Missions Ministry Team also partners with The Boys & Girls Club of the Sandhills and were pleased 
to attend the ribbon-cutting ceremony at their fourth location in Kennedy Hall at Sandhills Community College. 
One of the main goals for this location is to offer childcare for employees and students at SCC so they can pursue 
their career ambitions.
The Food Bank has moved their warehouse to 181 Ridgeline Dr in Aberdeen. In August, volunteers bagged sweet 
potatoes for neighboring food pantries. We will continue to volunteer on the second Tuesday of each month.
Our Brownson Buddies Homework Helpers program will begin its second year starting in October. 
If you're interested in helping a 3rd or 4th grader with reading and/or math, please contact Austin Vernon at 
discipleship@brownsonchurch.org. Please prayerfully consider giving a student an hour each week of your 
caring attention!

Brownson Local Missions
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September 2
Phil Peterson
Virginia Samuels
Chris Vonderkall

September 3
Mandy Berg
Eleanor Carraher
Nancy Collins
Holly Daane
Sara Dent
Haley McGuirt
Dick Showalter

September 4
Judy Harte
Christopher Maynor
Annaka Murphy
Bennett Moore
Ailish O'Brien
Linda Parsons

September 5
Mary Margaret McGuire
Donna Morella
Ryan Morrison
Catie Musselwhite

September 6
Danna Bullock
Ann Edgerton
Mitchell Friesen
Ethan McClymont
Mary Margaret McNeill

September 7
James Marino
Nancy McNiff
Lee Pittman
Jim Reid

September 8
Harry Beauchamp
June Berry
Leanne Miller Harte
Hank Roofe
Dick Westcott
Padraig Gibbons

September 9
Bill Berg
Barry Ivey
Dale Hotchkiss
Madison Mulhaul
Mason Mulhaul
Philip Picerno
Rick Riordan
Steve Rostan
Jim Sugg

September 11
Art Edgerton
Ryan Ciccone
Bill Fitzgerald

September 12
Kay Demyan

September 13
Nancy Beddingfield
Carrie Clark
Ebbie Monroe

September 14
Jean Ellis
Fred Rose
Carol Wallace

September 15
Trey Black
Sue Carlson
Sue Jaehne
Cindy Goodman
Lou Roth
Jean Wallen

September 16
Will Blackwood, IV
Betty Chandler
Anne Huberth
Cleta Mitchell
Reggie Reid
Austin Rosenberger

September 17
Kenneth Goodman
George Morris
Sarah Mulhaul
John Robbins

September 18
Dennis Baggett
Patrick Barry
Miles Patti
Jan Lindstrom

September 19
Carol Henderson
Sandy O'Donnell

September 20
Debbie Brooks
Mary Mitchell Morris
Carole Roth
Cathy Roofe

September 21
Dianna Davis
Hope Dugenske
Colleen Gibbons
Eric Kuester

September 22
Isabella Carroll

September 23
Marilyn Baxter
Leighanne Beidleman
Chelsea Carroll
David Henson

September 24
Sherwood Blackwood
Louise Thomas
Scott Kittrell
David Sherrod

September 25
Melissa Andrews
John Burns
Bonnie James
Player McPhaul
Charlie Patterson
Paul Sechrist
Judy Romine
Lynn Sazama
John Strickland

September 1
Bill & Bonnie Berger
Harry & Linda Webb

September 2
Frank & Martha Butler
Hank & Carol Wallace

September 3
Justin & Stephanie Ames
Barry & Lori Pry
Chris & Kara Vonderkall

September 6
Tyler & Sarah Mulhaul

September 7
Michael & Leah Grose

September 12
Herchel & Carol Spears

September 13
Clem & Kamron Monroe

September 16
Jeff & Lynda Acker
Tommy & Donna Chapin
Dick & Betty Rice
Jim & Emilie Simeon

September 17
Ed & Ginger Monroe

September 18
Steve & Chris DiMarco
Earl & Sue Nicholie

September 20
Bill & Mary Lee Gilmore

September 22
Clark & Pat Groseth
Travis & Julie Pressley

September 23
Allen & Melody Williams

September 25
Anthony & Julie Haro

September 26
Buck & Jan Evans
Michael & Mara Fiskin

September 27
Pat & Norma Henderson

September 28
Ken & Randi Laws

September 29
Dick & Harriet McCollum

September 26
Jean Clark
Ford Kuester
Nammi Smith
Dan Telles

September 27
Linda Branch
Don Hiscott
Leah Grose
Paul McGuire
Don McLeod

September 28
Martha Collier
Katie De Blasio
Karen Fisher
Madison McGuirt
Betsy Pry

September 29
Mark Tibboel

September 30
Walt Nestvogel
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BROWNSON MEMORIAL
PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH

330 S. May Street
Southern Pines, NC 28387

Sunday Worship
9 AM in-person 

11:10 AM in-person and online @
brownsonchurch.org

Office hours
Monday - Thursday
9:00 AM to 4:00 PM

910.692.6252

www.brownsonchurch.org
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